
SPSO decision report

Case: 201900986, Falkirk Council

Sector: Local Government

Subject: Child services and family support

Decision: upheld, recommendations

Summary
C complained about the service provided by the council's social work service in connection with their child (A),

who resided with their other parent. C was unhappy with the way the council facilitated contact between them and

A, as well as C's other children and A.

We took independent advice from a social worker. For the period of time we considered, we found that the social

work service should have engaged with C more proactively in relation to contact with A. We did not find any

issues with the way the council managed contact between A and their siblings. On balance, we upheld C’s

complaint.

Recommendations
What we asked the organisation to do in this case:

Apologise to C for the failure to engage with them more proactively in relation to contact with A. The

apology should meet the standards set out in the SPSO guidelines on apology available at

www.spso.org.uk/information-leaflets.

What we said should change to put things right in future:

The social work service should engage and communicate with families effectively and in the best interests

of the child.

We have asked the organisation to provide us with evidence that they have implemented the recommendations

we have made on this case by the deadline we set.
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